Print From

Summary Form for Electronic Document Submittal Form F

Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines
Section 15123. Please include one copy of the Notice of Completion Form (NOC) with your submission and attach the
summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH #:
Project Title: South Camino Pablo Annexation Project
Lead Agency: Town of Moraga

Contact Name; €N Noble

Email: bnoble@bnplanning.com Phone Number: 510-559-6901

Camino Pablo at Tharp Drive, Town of Moraga; APN 258-290-023; Contra Costa County
City County

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

The proposed project would develop 13 single-family two-story detached homes on individual lots ranging in size from
15,105 square feet to 40,027 square feet, with an average lot size of approximately 22,367 square feet. Six of the homes
would include an accessory dwelling unit (ADU). The homes would be located at the southern end of the site on 8.5
acres, and the remaining approximately 15.4 acres of the site would be preserved as permanent open space. The homes
would be accessed from a new private street (Street “A”) that would intersect with Camino Pablo, opposite Tharp Drive,
creating a new four-way intersection. The project street would terminate at a cul-de-sac and would have a sidewalk on
the north/east side of the street. The project would require a General Plan Amendment to change the designation of
approximately six acres from Residential, 1 Dwelling Unit per Acre (1-DUA) to the Residential, 3 Dwelling Units Per Acre
(3-DUA). The 8.5-acre development area, including eleven 3-DUA lots and two Open Space (OS) lots, would have a
gross density of 1.53 dwelling units per acre. The project would require annexation into the Town of Moraga.

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.

Air Quality: Potential construction-related air quality impacts mitigated with standard control measures

Biological Resources: Potential impacts to California Red Legged Frog and Alameda Whipsnake mitigated through
construction avoidance measures.

Cultural Resources: Potential impacts to archaelogical, prehistoric, human remains during construction mitigated with
standard measures

Geology and Soils: Requirement to comply with geotechnical recommendations

Noise: Potential construction noise impacts mitgated with standard measures

Public services: Potential wildfire hazards mitigated with payment of fees to purchase Type 3 fire engine
Transportation: Speed reduction measures to address bicyclist safety
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continued

If applicable, describe any of the project's areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Impacts to Alameda Whipsnake and California Red Legged Frog

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

Contra Costa County Building Department
Contra Costa County LAFCO
San Francisco RWQCB
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